Rancho Cucamonga Kiwanis Club

Board Minutes for December 1, 2010

Meeting called to order at 6:05P.M. by Pres. Doug Vincent at the Kiwanis District Office in Rancho Cucamonga.

Board members present:

Doug Vincent, Rick Billings, Sharron Varga, Joey Murray, Wayne Mueller, Carol Brown, Rob Dennis, Leonard Schlecht, Jack Kuykendall, Steve Roberts and Darleen Nelsen.  

Club Member &  Pets Present:  Charlie

Ben Mackall

Secretary’s Minutes:

Carol  made motion to accept as emailed to board members, Rick  2nd approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Rob went over his new reporting system.  He broke it down for the last four months.  He asked that if we had any preferences for changing his format to let him know.  Some suggested he separate the trust and admin to make for easier reading. The following balances on each account:  As of 11/30/10 $26,669.58 in the trust account, $2742.37 in the fundraising account, and $4720.85 in the administration account.  Jack made motion and Joey 2nd we approve the report.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Community Service-  No Ronald McDonald House for the remainder of the year due to Sees Sales.  We will resume in January

Aktion Club- Will be helping at Christmas on Euclid.  They also will be having a Christmas party on 12/15/10 with Santa and Snoopy.

Membership Drive Doug said that he thought our service projects are our strong points and we need to invite prospective members to help sell Sees candy or service projects. 

Sponsored Leadership:  Darleen will try and get Key Clubbers to help sell Sees candy if we get her a sign up sheet. 

Interclubs- Wayne is working on it. We will be attending the Division Christmas party-OPK is the host on 12/14/10.

Neighborhood Watch-Wayne and Ben are working on getting pricing.

Sees:  We need to get a health permit-Wayne will do that. The credit card machine is not operating at this time so make sure everyone get the D.L. #.  We are on Facebook.  There are several spaces open on the sign up sheets.  We will be doing Christmas on Euclid with OPK.  We will need our EZ up-Rick will get. Leonard asked about discounts for big purchases.  There will be none unless the order totals enough where they would get the discount buying from Sees direct. Ben will get the candy bar display back from Gil..

Old Biz

 Special Olympics Bowling we didn’t pay so we will give extra next year.  We had not sent a check for Elvia’s brick-but they had enough money. 

We are still waiting on our podium Mr. Lindensmith is remodeling. 

Foundation- Due to holidays Jack said he would wait till after the first of the year to get a hold of Pat Liddell.

Website-Sharron gave Doug our passwords and the info for members to access.

Car Show-Carol has still not heard back from Mercury.  She will check with Red Robin as well. 

Budget-Doug will email to all of us.  

Ben will check with Diane Martin at Gil Martel’s office regarding the late filing of the 990 form and see what progress she has made.

Headland Scholarship-Michelle has not received her check and it has not cleared the bank.  We authorized the Headland committee to put a stop payment and issue a new one.  If there is a charge our club will pay for it.

NEW BIZ

As we did not turn on the gas at the Sees store it is cold and Wayne purchased a space heater.  It was approved.

Christmas party-we need to get with Steve W. to see what dates work for him.

Storage Facility-the bill is due 1/1/11.  We will talk to the mgr. and see what kind of deal he can get for us and for the bill to come due where we can write if off from the Trust acct showing the expense with the Sees Candy.

Leonard motion to adjourn, Jack 2nd.  All were in agreement.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted-Sharron Varga Secretary.

